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No. ECR/Vig /System Improvement/50                                                    Date:  09.10.15 
 
CSTE 
E.C. Railway 
Hajipur 
 

Sub: Bringing uniformity in maintenance of records for handling of stores by 
                 field unit subordinates.  

 
During course of vigilance investigations, it has been observed that subordinates holding 

stores in field units do not follow correct procedures for receipt, accountal and issue of new as 
well as released stores and maintain records properly. Piecemeal instructions have been issued by 
divisional executives which are not uniform within the division among various departments and 
across the divisions.   

 

It has revealed during investigation that in recent times stress has been laid by executive 
departments especially by Electrical and S&T to maintain centralized stores at divisional 
headquarters for new materials meant for maintenance and works contract as well as released 
materials. There has been lack of clarity in the process of transaction of stores and maintenance 
of records thereto among the subordinates of centralized stores and other subordinates drawing 
new materials and sending released materials to the centralized stores.  
 

The issue has also been raised with different PHOD’s by this office at different times. At some 
occasion, it has been intimated that very strict accountal of stores is not kept by subordinates of 
make-shift stores i.e. those other than the in-charges of centralized stores. Instances of not 
keeping any ledger/record for transaction of stores by field unit subordinates, non-dispatch of 
materials received against works contracts by the centralized stores to the concerned subordinate 
for years, not handing over the charge of stores on transfer and handling of stores by the new 
incumbent without taking charge of stores, et al have been noted during vigilance investigations. 
These irregularities may act as contributory factors for misappropriation of railway material.  
 

It is, therefore, necessary to adopt a uniform system for receipt, accountal and issue of stores 
and maintenance of record thereof for new as well as released stores. Field unit subordinates are 
to be advised to remain vigilant and careful in handling the stores and maintaining records 
properly.  Areas where special attention is to be paid by the Sr. Subordinates holding stores and 
other related officials and the manner in which the records are to be maintained are detailed in 
the attached draft procedure order. The same may be issued to all concerned in consultation with 
CEE and FA&CAO.  
 
This office may be apprised of the action taken.     

   
                                             (Mahesh Kumar) 

  Dy. Chief Vigilance Officer(S) 
                                                                                                    for GM/Vigilance 

Cc: CEE and FA&CAO for information and necessary action please.  
 

 (Case No. ECR/Vig/V-4/N/DNR/Dy.CVO(S)/05-08/PC(AKT/804 IRVINS No.2008030001) 
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